Dear Friend in Christ;

We appreciate your taking time to ask our ministry about doctrinal concerns, specifically
Phillips, Craig & Dean and their belief in the doctrine of the Godhead and the Trinity.

Unfortunately, there were articles written many years ago that aggressively labeled the
members of PC&D as ‘anti-Trinitarian. These “internet rumors” have been hurtful not
only to our ministry but to the Body of Christ in general.

It should be noted that the churches led by the members of Phillips, Craig & Dean are
three independent, non-affiliated, non-denominational Christian churches that are served
by each individual church'’s vision, eldership and presbytery. Phillips, Craig & Dean
fully acknowledge their past denominational affiliations and are grateful for their
heritage; however, they reject the téaching of modalism, a.k.a Sabellianism.

Although none of the members of PC&D are affiliated with any denomination,
collectively, the ministry of Phillips, Craig & Dean affirms the statement of faith of the
Southern Baptist Convention -- http:/www.sbc.net/bfm/bfm2000.asp .

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact our management office at
615-469-1182.

Grace and Peace,
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